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I. Pending Issues

From the November 2007 meeting:
· A group of west shore residents raised their concerns about Pennsylvania American Water Company (PAWC) utilizing chloramines in their water treatment process
.  They stated that the permit notices and public comment period for the construction/operation of the PAWC West Shore facility were published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin in 2003/2004 but there was no reference to the use of chloramines.  Once the group learned that chloramines were going to be added to their water, they requested a public hearing but said they were told by DEP that the public comment period had passed.  They are concerned about the toxicity of chloramination by-products and the resulting public health concerns and referenced several recent studies that support the need for further studies on the health effects of chloraminated water.
While it is our understanding that chloramination is utilized in a number of public water supply systems, it appears that there is a growing perception that it poses a risk to public health.  How the public perceives risk is affected by a number of factors such as familiarity, the lack of alternatives (public utilities were set up to provide publicly franchised areas of service and thereby avoid parallel competing systems; customers have no choice over the quality of the product provided); whether it is voluntary or involuntary, lack of trust in the agency, etc.  The group alleges that DEP has withheld information and been dismissive of and nonresponsive to their concerns and the information they have gathered. We suggest that giving the public meaningful information, opportunities for defining the problem and evaluating alternative solutions would give them a better understanding of and some measure of control over their situation.  We ask that consideration be given to additional public meetings with independent experts to discuss risks and benefits of chloramine vs. chlorine or other alternative disinfectants in response to the strong concerns expressed by the residents.

· Susan Pickford has entered into litigation regarding this matter.  As a result, DEP cannot comment at this time.  Information regarding Ms. Pickford’s appeal to the Environmental Hearing Board can be located at http://ehb.courtapps.com/public/commonsearch_ehb.php .  Search for docket number 2007266. 

· During your section of the meeting, questions were raised regarding the status of the Title IV public input process, particularly the status of responding to the comments received to date as well as plans for focus groups on specific issues.  As you know, Council played an active role in post reauthorization public outreach and we request an update on the status of and plan for these initiatives.
· The final of ten Town Hall meetings was on conducted at Freeport, PA on September 13 and transcripts were received from the Department’s transcription service in October.  The department is now working on a Comment and Response document.  A total of 255 separate comments have been identified for response.  Preliminary responses have already been developed for all comments and these are now undergoing further review within BAMR.  Once drafting is complete the document will undergo executive review within the Department.  BAMR’s target for the submission of the draft Comment and Response document for executive review is mid-February.

The other public outreach initiative being undertaken is focus group meetings.  The intended purpose of the focus group meetings is to examine selected issues that are important to the efficient operation of the abandoned mine reclamation program.  For each focus group, individuals who are key players by virtue of their involvement, knowledge, or interest, will be invited to participate in a discussion about what can be done to approve the program.  A focus group meeting on permitting is scheduled for January 24, and others will be scheduled for January and February, 2008.

· Please provide us with a report on the status of plans for the next Act 54 report, due next year.  Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”  We are concerned about reports that funding issues may make it difficult to prepare the next report.
· The Council is correct in its understanding that preparation of the next report will be hampered by funding shortfalls. The shortfalls at issue are the result of insufficient state and federal funds from the U.S. Office of Surface Mining Reclamation and Enforcement (OSM).  These shortfalls have been felt most severely during the past two federal fiscal years and are expected to continue into the foreseeable future.  They affect not only the preparation of the five year report, but other areas of our regulatory program as well.

As the Council may recall, the Department’s original plan for this reporting period (i.e., 2003-2008), was to have the California University of Pa. Researchers (who prepared the previous report) continue data compilation and analysis on an ongoing basis leading to the preparation of the next report.  This plan stalled early on when the two professors who led the previous reporting effort retired and no other faculty stepped forward to assume this responsibility.  The Department subsequently extended invitations to other colleges and universities through the Pennsylvania Environmental Resource Consortium but had no success in securing a commitment.  Even if there had been interest, the Department would have curtailed the effort in 2006 due to insufficient funding.

At this point, the Department may have to forego preparation of the next report, or arrange for the work to be done by mining program staff as time and resources permit.  There is simply no money available to pay for the services of an educational institution or consultant (expected to be in the $200,000.00 to $300,000.00 range).  The Department recognizes that this approach is not the most desirable because it may lead to criticism about the objectivity of the report, particularly from citizens and environmental interest groups.  An option under consideration is to have the federal OSM technical experts review and analyze portions of the information.  OSM’s involvement would lend an element of objectivity to the report and take some of the workload off Department staff.   

The Department is open to your suggestions on how it might move forward in preparing the next report, recognizing the lack of funds.

· At the end of October, Council submitted its 5-year report summarizing Council’s air activities from July 2002 through June 2007.   We continue to recommend that the department view its mandated five-year study as not merely a statutory obligation, but rather an opportunity to step back and invest in critically assessing the progress that has been made and what remains to be done.

· The DEP is interested in the valuable input provided by the CAC.  If the CAC has specific suggestions or recommendations to make regarding changes to the air program, the DEP would be willing to critically assess those suggestions.
· Please provide the permitting guidelines for EV watersheds that you mentioned during the November meeting.  We have a copy of the model ordinance for wind farms.
· Please find the following information included at the end of this report
· Attachment A – Summary report on antidegradation and stormwater
· Attachment B – NPDES Construction Permit Instructions 
· Attachment C – NPDES Construction Permit Application
II. Priority Issues

Water Management
Water Budget Screenings:  Staff met with the regional committees in November and shared the results of the completed state wide screening through the display of information on GIS.  The GIS will be provided to committee members in December.  Regional tech subcommittees were formed at the November meetings.  DEP staff will be meeting with the tech subcommittees in January to provide a more detailed look into the results of the screening.  Each tech subcommittee will assist their respective regional committees in prioritizing about 5 watersheds for consideration by the statewide committee in developing a list of watersheds for the department to conduct a “final verification” on prior to designation as critical water planning areas.
Chesapeake Bay Program: The Department has prepared new guidelines for sewage facility planning as well as permitting for wastewater treatment facilities in the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Documents relating to Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Tributary Strategy, Point Source Implementation Plan, include the following:
· Implementation Plan for NPDES Permitting
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· Implementation Plan for Sewage Facilities Planning
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These documents are located on DEP’s Web site at www.depweb.state.pa.us, Keyword:  “Chesapeake Bay.”  
Chapter 102 Regulation Revisions: On April 17, 2007, staff of the Division of Waterways, Wetlands and Stormwater Management briefed the members of the DEP Citizens Advisory Council Water Committee on the proposed regulatory changes to the Chapter 102, Erosion and Sediment Control regulations. The Chapter 102 Regulation revisions include the addition of Post Construction Stormwater and antidegradation provisions, and buffer requirements. Department staff will continue to keep CAC advised of the regulatory revision process as it proceeds. 
The Chapter 102 Revision Committee has concluded their face-to-face meetings concerning the Chapter 102 revisions. An internal committee of DEP staff is now working on a first draft version of the regulations, which we plan on presenting to the various advisory committees between November 2007 and January 2008. We will also send this draft out to the county conservation districts and DEP staff for their comments and input in December, 2007. In addition, workgroups are being convened to address specific issues related to agriculture. Meetings have occurred over the past months and additional meetings are planned in November. The specific language for agriculture will be reviewed by DEP's Agriculture Advisory Board at their December meeting. 
The Committee has continued to work on the revisions and anticipate having a draft completed by mid January.  We will be presenting updates on additional proposed revisions to the Pennsylvania Home Builders Association and the Agriculture Advisory Committee this month.  We will go before the Water Resource Advisory Committee, and tentatively, the Pennsylvania State Association of Township Supervisors in January.   
Waste Management
Hazardous Sites Cleanup Fund (HSCF):  On December 18, 2007 the Governor signed Senate Bill 1100 (Act 77 of 2007). Senate Bill 1100 will transfer $17 million to the Hazardous Site Cleanup Fund from legislative accounts for the current fiscal year, which ends June 30, 2008. For fiscal years 2008-09 through 2010-2011, the bill allocates $40 million each year in existing revenues from the Capital Stock and Franchise Tax.  The Capital Stock and Foreign Franchise Taxes are scheduled to expire on December 31, 2010.  The act also requires the Department to provide additional information as part of the annual HSCA report and the Auditor General to perform an annual audit of the fund.  
Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC):  On November 8th, the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) was provided with an overview of comments and changes to the Phase 1 (first 6 of 13) chapters as a follow-up from the September 13th SWAC meeting.  SWAC was also provided with an overview of the Phase 2 (remaining 7 of 13) chapters.  Specific comments were solicited on the proposed definition of waste, permit hierarchy and implementation of disposal bans.  The majority of the discussion focused on the definition of waste and disposal bans. Because of discussion concerning the review schedule for the waste regulation revisions, the schedule has been revised. Further discussion is expected at the January 2008 meeting.  The request for recommendation from SWAC is now projected for the April 2008 meeting. This new schedule gives more time to the committee to complete their review of the draft waste regulations.  
Storage Tank Program:  Amendments to the Storage Tank Program regulations (25 Pa Code, Chapter 245) took effect on November 10th with publication in the Pennsylvania Bulletin.  These amendments represent the first comprehensive changes to the Storage Tank Program regulations in more than 10 years.  Significant revisions to the existing Storage Tank Program regulations include:  new and revised definitional terms; new comprehensive tank registration provisions; re-regulation of previously de-regulated large, aboveground storage tanks storing heating oil for on-site consumptive use; the addition of biodiesel, synthetic motor oils and fluids, and pure ethanol intended for blending with motor fuel to the list of regulated substances; more emphasis on training and additional standards of performance provisions for certified tank installers, inspectors, and companies; simplified permit applications for installation of certain aboveground storage tanks; phase-in provisions of technical requirements for newly regulated tanks; requirements for total secondary containment systems and monitoring for new and replacement underground storage tank systems; increased inspection frequency for underground storage tank facilities from every five or 10 years to once every three years; and  the prohibition of deliveries to storage tanks that have had their operating permit suspended or revoked for noncompliance with the regulations.
Land Recycling Program
The Land Recycling Program has proposed a revision to the Petroleum Short List contained in the Land Recycling Program Technical Guidance Manual (DEP ID#253-0300-100).  The Petroleum Short List is the list of chemicals that must be analyzed when conducting remedial actions at petroleum sites.  Notice of the proposed revision was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin and comments are being solicited.  

Energy Initiatives
Governor’s Energy Initiative:  Governor Edward G. Rendell announced a major energy initiative February 1, 2007, designed to provide electricity ratepayers in the Commonwealth the ability to reduce their electricity usage and their bills with new technology and conservation programs.  This will be funded in part with the creation of an Energy Independence Fund.  The initiative also includes; proposals to encourage energy technology manufacturing and deployment in the Commonwealth, a solar rebate and production grant program, and the PennSecurity Fuels Initiative (which calls for the blending of biofuels, including biodiesel and ethanol, into every gallon of gasoline and diesel fuel sold in the Commonwealth, to be implemented gradually once in-state biofuels production benchmarks have been met).

The electricity initiative is designed to help prevent rate spikes that may occur once rate caps come off throughout Pennsylvania, as has occurred in other nearby states.  To reduce this possibility, the initiative will require:

· All electricity consumers be provided with smart meters, which provide real-time information on their electricity usage;

· All electricity consumers be provided the ability to engage in “real-time” pricing, which allows them to shift their electricity usage to non-peak hours, thereby reducing their electric bill;

· Large energy consumers be provided the ability to enter into long-term contracts for their electricity needs, thereby reducing their exposure to short-term price spikes in the electricity markets;

· Electricity providers to purchase electricity from a portfolio of resources utilizing a mixture of long and short-term contracts, instead of relying on the spot market for their electricity purchases;

· Electricity providers to invest first in measures that encourage their consumers to conserve, before they invest in much more expensive options such as building new power plants or purchasing power from expensive peak power generators.

Other components of the proposal include:

· A trade in program that will provide $100 rebates to people who trade in their energy inefficient room air conditioners and refrigerators for more energy efficient units;

· The option for commercial ratepayers to build ‘micro-grids’ to generate their own electricity and reduce their dependence on the power grid;

· Various funding programs for energy technology manufacturing and deployment in Pennsylvania, including funding for local governments and clean energy businesses for energy infrastructure fortification; and

· Pennsylvania Sunshine Solar Initiative, a program that will provide production grants for the manufacturing of solar panels in Pennsylvania, as well as rebates to residents and small business owners for the purchase and installation of solar equipment on their homes and businesses.

Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority:  The Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA) approved $11.2 million in funding for 24 advanced energy projects throughout the Commonwealth at their Board of Directors meeting on Oct. 15.  The projects will also leverage an additional $16 million in private investment, creating an estimated 737 permanent jobs and 1,200 temporary jobs in the Commonwealth, and producing 3.2 billion kilowatt hours of electricity annually – enough to power 320,000 homes – and 175 million gallons of biofuels annually.  The projects cover a wide range of energy sectors, including solar, wind, geothermal, biofuel production, and clean energy manufacturing projects.  The funding will be dispersed in the form of reimbursement grants, and the projects must be completed within a two-year time frame.  This round of PEDA was intended to fund alternative energy deployment projects and projects involving the expansion or purchase of alternative energy manufacturing, production or research facilities.

Alternative Fuels Incentive Grant Program:  Gov. Rendell announced Oct. 16 that the Commonwealth is supporting 24 new projects through $10 million in grants through the Alternative Fuels Incentive Grant program.  These projects will replace nearly 95 million gallons of conventional diesel fuel with homegrown biodiesel, expand Pennsylvania’s infrastructure, and spur innovation in alternative fuel technologies.  The funding will leverage another $108 million in private investment to expand the production and use of homegrown biofuels.  The investments will support research into new potential fuel sources that will help the state meet its energy demands using domestic alternatives.  The grants will help Pennsylvania meet the goal Governor Rendell established under his PennSecurity Fuels Initiative — producing and consuming nearly 1 billion gallons of biofuel by 2017. The amount is equal to what the state will import from the Persian Gulf by that time. The initiative is included in the Energy Independence Strategy Governor Rendell first unveiled in February and currently awaiting legislative action.

Energy Harvest:  Gov. Rendell announced Nov. 13, 2007 the latest round of Energy Harvest grants, which include 28 projects that will benefit from a total state investment of $5.4 million.  The grants will leverage almost $14 million in private investments and create or retain more than 100 jobs.  The projects will generate 18.5 million kilowatt hours of clean electricity; replace 3.1 billion BTUs of natural gas and 225,000 gallons of petroleum-based fuels; reduce carbon dioxide emissions by 29 million pounds; and remove 204,000 pounds of sulfur dioxide and 56,000 pounds of nitrogen oxide. Sulfur dioxide emissions are a major source of acid rain.  Nitrogen oxides combine with volatile organic compounds to form smog.

Governor Rendell launched the Energy Harvest program in 2003 to promote awareness and build markets for cleaner or renewable energy technologies.  Innovative projects that are eligible through the program include renewable energy deployment, including biomass; waste coal reclamation for energy; deployment of innovative efficiency technologies; and distributed generation projects. 
Including this round’s projects, Energy Harvest has invested almost $26 million and leveraged $66 million in private investments. 

Mining/Reclamation/AMD Issues
Mine Opening Blasting Regulations:  The Department presented draft proposed revisions to the MRAB at its October 2005 meeting.  The changes address the safety of the public and the workers constructing the underground coal mine openings.  The MRAB was divided on the changes.  A motion to approve the regulations, provided certain changes were made, failed on a tie vote, as did a motion to approve the regulations as submitted.  The Department met with the Pennsylvania Coal Association (PCA) after the MRAB meeting to determine if it had language that could provide for the appropriate safety measures but address the industry’s point.  Unfortunately, there was no substitute language that would satisfy both points.  The proposed rulemaking was approved by the EQB on May 17, 2006 and published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on September 2, 2006.  The PCA and the Independent Regulatory Review Commission submitted comments during the public comment period, which closed on October 2, 2006.  Revisions were made to the regulations in response to the comments, clarifying the requirements.  The final rulemaking was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department not proceed with the final rulemaking because the majority believed construction of mine openings was not a “surface mining activity” as defined by the statute.  The Department does not agree with the MRAB’s interpretation as the statute defines “surface mining activities” to include, among other activities, “all surface activity connected with surface or underground mining, including, but not limited to, exploration, site preparation, entry, tunnel, drift, slope, shaft and borehole drilling and construction and activities related thereto, but not including those portions of mining operations carried out beneath the surface by means of shafts, tunnels or other underground mine openings.”   After carefully considering the MRAB’s advice and the various perspectives, the Department decided it is in the best interest of public safety and in the best interest of mine operators and the safety of their workers to proceed with final rulemaking.  The final rulemaking package will likely be presented to the EQB in the spring of 2008.

Reclamation Fee:  The rulemaking to eliminate the per-acre reclamation fee and to make adjustments to the bond forfeiture regulations to address OSM conditions was approved by the EQB as proposed on May 17, 2006.  The proposed rulemaking was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on August 5, 2006.  One set of comments was received during the thirty-day public comment period.  The comments were submitted by Citizens for Pennsylvania’s Future on behalf of itself and on behalf of the Pennsylvania Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs, Inc., Pennsylvania Chapter Sierra Club, Pennsylvania Trout, Inc., Tri-State Citizens Mining Network, Inc., and the Mountain Watershed Association, Inc.  IRRC notified the Department that it was not submitting comments.  No changes were made to the proposed regulations in response to the comments.  The final rulemaking was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department not proceed with the final rulemaking because the majority believed that it was premature to do so at this time as additional progress should be made getting mine operators to post additional bond for post mining discharge sites that did not have adequate bond in order to ensure perpetual treatment.  Before the final rulemaking package was presented to the EQB the Third Circuit Court of Appeals reversed the district court and reinstated the 732 letter and the program condition.  The court decided that the approach for addressing the ABS bond forfeiture discharges in the Program Enhancement Document did not satisfy section 800.11(e) of the federal regulations because firm financial guarantees of complete reclamation were not in place.  The court ruled federal "SMCRA demands that 'sufficient money' will be available 'at any time' a discharge from an ABS bond forfeiture site must be treated.  30 C.F.R. Section 800.11(e)(1).  The plain language of this provision requires that Pennsylvania demonstrate adequate funding for mine discharge abatement and treatment at all ABS forfeiture sites."  Slip opinion at page 36.    

DEP sought the advice of the MRAB on several options to address the court decision.   Information on this matter was distributed to the MRAB members and alternates in early October 2007.  The Department met with the MRAB Regulation, Legislation and Technical Committee and the full MRAB four times in October and November, 2007 to discuss options for funding the ABS legacy.  The matter was extensively covered and the Department provided specific information requested by the MRAB.  The MRAB concluded the November 29, 2007 special meeting with a resolution outlining its advice to DEP on how to proceed.  A draft final rulemaking, based on the MRAB’s advice, has been prepared and will be published for public comment on January 5, 2008.  The draft final rulemaking will be presented to the MRAB for consideration at its January 10, 2008 meeting.  DEP will also provide the CAC a summary at the CAC’s January 15, 2008 meeting and will answer questions.  The final rulemaking should be presented to the EQB in the spring of 2008.
Surface Mine Safety Regulations:  The Department conducted eight scheduled outreach meetings soliciting public input on the proposal to update the safety regulations at surface mine sites.  The Department proposed adopting some of the MSHA regulations in order to improve safety by taking preventative action.  The meetings were held with industry stakeholders.  Concerns expressed include:  Department and Mine Safety and Health Administration coordination, enforcement, and safety training for mine employees and Department inspectors.  In addition to the eight scheduled outreach meetings, the Department met with the Pennsylvania Mining Professionals, and the Eastern Pennsylvania Holmes Safety Association.  In general, stakeholders found the concepts described by Department personnel acceptable.  The Department also held meetings with two operators that requested an opportunity to provide input.  Department staff briefed the MRAB on October 26, 2006 about the comments received at the stakeholders meetings.   The proposed rulemaking package was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department proceed with the proposed rulemaking.  The Department is proceeding in accordance with the MRAB’s advice.  The proposed rulemaking was  presented to the EQB at the May meeting.  The EQB approved the proposed rulemaking.  The proposed rulemaking was approved by the Attorney General's Office on August 3, 2007, and was delivered to the Legislative Reference Bureau, the House and Senate Environmental Resources and Energy Committees and IRRC.  The proposed rule was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin.  Some public comments have been received.  Some revisions were made in response to points raised by the public comments.  The final rulemaking package is being prepared with the intent to present it to the EQB in the spring of 2008.
Office of Homeland Security 

The Department continues monthly security conference calls with US EPA Region III Drinking Water Program and neighboring states.  The Department is working to develop a cadre of certified water treatment plant operators who would be available during a disaster to travel to and operate other plants, for which they are qualified, in the event that the plant’s regular operators were affected by the disaster and were unavailable. The Department has also had discussions with PEMA and the Pa. State Police to ensure that credentialed Water Treatment Plant Operators would be allowed on the roads during such a disaster.

The Department continues to purchase response and detection equipment useful in the event of a terrorist attack using 2005 Federal Homeland Security grant funds.  The latest acquisitions include response vehicles capable of towing equipment trailers. The Department has received $214,000.00 from the FY 07 ODP Grant. These funds are earmarked for the DEP Radiation Protection Program’s Pa. Radiological Assistance Program (PA RAP). The funds would be used to equip and train the Pa RAP Team members.

The Department began using the Oracle based Complaints Tracking System on October 18th, replacing the PAIRS database. The CTS database is not new to the Department but there are many new features included in this release. Emergency Response personnel are now using the system in addition to the Service Representatives who have been the primary users since the system was started.   

The Department continues to attend Homeland Security Executive Cabinet meetings every other month.  These meetings track the progress of homeland security protection initiatives within the Commonwealth from an all-hazards approach.  In addition to security, natural disasters, pandemic preparedness, and hazard mitigation are items of discussion.  

At the request of the Pennsylvania Office of Homeland Security, the Department has formed an Energy and Environmental Workgroup to assess risk and the vulnerability of critical infrastructure and key resources within the Department’s purview.  DEP’s Emergency Response Program Director and the Deputy Secretary of the Office of Energy and Technology Deployment met in December with the Pa. Office of Homeland Security’s Critical Infrastructure Protection Steering Committee. The EEWG’s Subcommittees are reviewing and prioritizing critical infrastructure information. The Protection Coordination Steering Committee coordinates lead agency workgroups, meeting every other month to monitor the progress of the individual workgroups. 

The Department is working with PEMA and other state agencies to fully implement the National Incident Management System (NIMS).  Goals for 2007 include training of appropriate management staff in higher levels of incident command.  DEP has revised its current training requirements to fall in line with federal metrics.   Most of the management staff required to take the higher-level NIMS courses have completed them.   

The Department has recruited Emergency Support Function (ESF) support personnel who will assist in the planning for and implementation of response to major disasters at the request of PEMA upon activation of these ESFs. The full complement, of these ESF support personnel, is trained.
Environmental Education
Environmental Education Grants Program (EEGP) 

Pre-applications for the 2008 grant round have been entered into the database.  The EE Advisory Council will meet on January 3rd and spend an entire day reading the pre-applications.  Recommendations will be made as to which of the applicants will be invited to submit a full application and those who will not.
Outreach:  

Environmental Education outreach activities in November and December 2007 included the following:

NAAEE, national educators conference

STEM, Science, Technology, Engineering and Math initiative meetings

Upcoming Outreach Events:

Farm Show- Energy Harvest Exhibit
Other Projects:  

Illuminating Education in Schools Program- Teachers use a prescribed lesson plan to teach about CFL efficiency and related energy conservation.  Teachers get CFL light bulbs for each student to take home.  EE staff is assisting OETD with this project.

The DEP Outreach/Education trailer has been entered as a sponsored project for consideration by the PSU Learning Factory Program.  Four engineering students will be selected to install alternative energy technologies, green building components and energy conservation elements on and inside the trailer for educational purposes.
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Administration of the Storage Tank and Spill Prevention Program (25 Pa Code, Ch. 245)


Attachment A –  Summary Report on Antidegradation and Stormwater
Among Pennsylvania’s water quality standards are antidegradation requirements, which are described in Section 93.4a of the Pennsylvania Code. The antidegradation requirements are aimed at protecting the existing in-stream uses of surface waters, in addition to maintaining and protecting the water quality of High Quality (HQ) and Exceptional Value (EV) waters, including EV wetlands. Stormwater runoff has the potential to impact existing uses and water quality, so it is regulated by DEP pursuant to Chapter 93.  Development activities involve, to varying degrees, altering the existing landscape through a combination of clearing, compaction, and impervious cover. These activities disrupt the natural hydrologic processes that reduce surface runoff, such as interception and infiltration. It has been well-documented that the development of land into less pervious areas generally leads to an increase in stormwater runoff volume, higher peak flows, higher average temperature of runoff, collection of a larger mass of pollutants (due to lack of infiltration capacity), and an increased flooding hazard for downstream waterways. All of these factors can contribute to degradation, changes in the physical, chemical, and biological properties, of the receiving waters.

Three key measures are used to assess the potential for impacts from stormwater runoff – changes in volume, rate, and quality. The goal of post-construction stormwater management (PCSM) is to prevent or minimize any change in the quantity (rate and volume) of stormwater runoff while also minimizing the factors affecting the quality. This is a two-fold solution because stormwater management strategies that address quantity normally also address quality. PCSM is required whenever a project (1) requires an NPDES construction stormwater permit, or (2) is located in a watershed with a DEP approved Act 167 stormwater management plan, or (3) is located in a watershed where a municipality with a NPDES Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) permit.  

The best way to achieve antidegradation for PCSM is to mimic the natural, pre-development hydrologic conditions, which are usually dominated by infiltration and evapotranspiration. It is also important to have a combination of strategies that reduce the amount of stormwater runoff being generated. A comprehensive approach to stormwater management is needed in order to address the many challenges presented by stormwater runoff from development activities. In Pennsylvania, the three primary concerns related to the effects from land development related changes in stormwater runoff on water resources are:

· Stream channel erosion and flooding resulting from increases in runoff rate and volume;

· Water quality impacts to streams and groundwater aquifers; and

· Thermal impact on streams caused by heat transfer from pavement to runoff and loss of riparian buffer vegetation.

Attachment B – NPDES Construction Permit Instructions
Attachment C – NPDES Construction Permit Application
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� Chloramines are weaker disinfectants than chlorine, but are more stable, thus extending disinfectant benefits throughout a water utility's distribution system. They are not used as the primary disinfectant for your water. Chloramines are used for maintaining a disinfectant residual in the distribution system so that disinfected drinking water is kept safe.  
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